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FINtestimony

From: Bobby Stivers [ymca-stivers@hawaiLrr.com]

Sent: Tuesday, February 19, 2008 6:07 PM

To: FINtestimony

Cc: Lester Bates

Subject: 2/22/2008 HB2962 Agenda #1

NOTICE OF HEARING: WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 22, 2008
10:00 AM
Committee on Finance
Rep. Marcus R. Oshiro, Chair
Rep. Marilyn B. Lee, Vice Chair

RE:: HB# 2962 RELATING TO AFTER-SCHOOL PROGRAMS

Aloha Rep. Oshiro and Members of the Finance Committee:

My name is Robert Stivers and I am the Vice President of Operations and Branch Executive of the Island of
Hawaii YMCA. I want to express my support of HB# 2962 appropriating funds for the Safe Haven after school
program in the county of Hawaii.

While schools are the center of a community, most schools close its doors after 5:30 pm. The collaborative
effort of the Safe Haven demonstration program is ideal and needed here on the Island of Hawaii. The
willingness of businesses, government and not-for-profit organizations working together for the betterment of
children and youth are high on this island.

The YMCA has been conducting after school programs before the State APlus Program in 1989. Today, the YMCA
continues to be the major provider of A+ and can clearly demonstrate the need, effectiveness and profound
impact when children are engaged in positive afterschool activities.

Thank you for your time and favorable response to fund the Safe Haven afterschool program in the county of
Hawaii.

Waiakea Settlement YMCA. It's For Everyone!

Bobby Stivers
VP of Operations/Executive Director
Waiakea Settlement YMCA
300 W. Lanikaula Street
Hilo, Hawaii 96720
Ph. 808-935-3721 Fax 808-969-1772
ymca-stivers@hawaii.rr.com

YMCA. We build strong kids, strong families, strong communities.
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